To all participants of the Desjardins Group Pension Plan

Your annual Desjardins Group Pension Plan (DGPP) statement as at December 31, 2009, is
now available on the Desjardins Group Pension Plan Web site (www.rcd-dgp.com) in the
Desjardins Group Pension Plan secure section under the "My File" page.

Since last year, your annual statement is posted on the site. When accessing your secure
page, you will also find your annual statement as at December 31, 2008. Bear in mind that
the DGPP annual statement is no longer sent in paper format, but rather can be accessed
through the secure section of the DGPP Web site. You need your password as well as your
user name to access the section.

e If you have previously accessed the DGPP secure section, click here.

e If you have never accessed the DGPP secure section or if you forgot your user name or
password, here is the procedure (link to the file for the procedure: https://www.rcd-
dap.com/NR/rdonlyres/15364E46-D765-4CE8-93ED
372C3A452991/0/ProblemsAccessingtheSecureSectionoftheDesjardinsGroupPensionPlanW
ebSite.pdf)

For questions regarding the content of your annual statement or for any questions on your
pension plan, the group plan Web site is the best place to find answers. For details regarding
the employment start date or your beneficiary, please consult the attached document. click
here.

For additional information, you may contact the DGPP Member Services Team by calling:
e FCDQ: 1-188-2278 or 1-866-451-2278, option 1

e Subsidiaries: 1-866-434-3166

e Caisses: 1-866-322-3237, option 5 or 514-281-3237

The 2009 Desjardins Group Pension Plan annual report is available here.

ATTENTION: Please print this message for you co-workers who will not receive it.



